CLAY BREAKERS GARDEN CLUB

MAY 1989

The meeting was held 11 May 1989 at Marie White's.

The program for the evening was "Storm Water" by Maura McMullen. The program covered the PG County requirements for builders of new developments in regards to ponds, their benefits and dissadvantages to property owners or developments.

Marie served delicious homemade "2 of everything cake" with hors d'œurvre's amid spring bouquets of peach azalea and mixed red and pink masses.

After the reading of the minutes Marian gave a report of the findings of the nominating committee - the nominating committee met a Marian's on 27 Apr. The following selections were made:

President: Marie White Vice President: Marian Moreland Recording Secretary: Dottie Garrison Corres Secretary: Esther Neckere Treasurer: Joanne Davis Historian: Betty Abercrombie

Marie our President asked for further nominations from the floor - there was none - the nominations were accepted and voted in. The new slate of officers will be installed at the regular June meeting which will be held at the Brass Lantern Restaurent after dinner.

TREASURERS REPORT: \$1271.58 (Joanne Davis)
(Joanne also read a thank you note for our donation to the scholarship fund).

HISTORIAN: (Betty A.) reminded us of the 10 azaleas to be planted at Holloway Park in memory of Roger Neilan.

SUNSHINE: (Dottie G.) reported that we had sent a dish garden to Mary Ellen Heady during her recent hospital stay and that she appreciated very much.

WAYS AND MEANS: (Joanne) gave us an invitation to Potomac Mills.

FED. DELEGATE: (Ann) Mentioned the luncheon at Bolling and told us the reforestation goal is to plant one hundred million trees in the United States in the next few years for the greenhouse effect.

1992 (Correction)

DESIGN: (Peggy) Gave a very favorable report in our participation at the Dist I flower show at the Arboretum. She and Ann went on a trip to NJ Skylands Region. They were really impressed with the accomplishments of a garden club in the restoration of a property that contained a Victorian House. Each had donated a certain number of hours during the year.

HORTICULTURE: (Marie) Greek and Italian oregano was exhibited.

OLD BUSINESS: Reminder of installation of officers.

NEW BUSINESS: Joyce Meyer will have annual August picnic.

DOOR PRIZE: Went to Joanne Davis (a lovely grey vase)

Luncheon for alumni Ann DeBoeser was planned for near future.

Respectfully submitted

Marian L. Throland